
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 

CONTRACT #2111 
 

OUTSIDE WALL REPAIR 
375 HARTFORD TURNPIKE, VERNON, CT  

 
Questions about this RFP should be directed to Dwight Ryniewicz, Director of Public Works Department, by 
email only to dryniewicz@vernon-ct.gov, no later than Thursday, April 20, 2023 at 3:30 pm.  Answers to 
questions received will be posted by Thursday, April 27, 2023 on the Town’s website at www.vernon-
ct.gov/legal-notices and at the Connecticut State Department of Administrative Services (DAS) at 
https://portal.ct.gov/DAS/CTSource/CTSource by referencing Contract #2111.  It is the sole responsibility of 
the respondent to review any or all addendum or question responses related to this RFP. 
 
 
 QUESTIONS ANSWERS 
1 Who is responsible for disconnecting the security 

cameras? 
We will have our vendor handle any security 
equipment 

2 Who is responsible for disconnecting the down 
spouts? 

Contractor that is awarded bid to remove and 
reinstall down spouts 

3 Who is responsible for removing the signage in 
the front of the building? 

Our sign department will remove any signs 

4 Who is responsible for 
removing/replacing/repairing the bushes and 
landscape? 

Public Works will take care of any bushes and shrubs 
that need to be removed and replaced 

5 Per my review of the limestone, I had only found 
2 limestone cornice locations in Section B.  
Please address if there are any other additional 
limestone locations in Section B? 

This is the responsibility of the contractor that is 
awarded 

6 Will the fenced in front playground be shutdown 
during the contract schedule construction 
duration? 

Yes 
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